PAPER TO THE LIFELONG LEARNING & LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

12 MAY 2004

MONITORING ARRANGEMENTS & UPDATE FOR SALFORD COMMUNITY LEISURE

Recommendations

It is recommended that Scrutiny Committee note the proposals for monitoring Salford Community Leisure’s performance and progress as outlined in this report.

1 Background

1.1 In the first 6 months of Salford Community Leisure’s (SCL) existence, monitoring arrangements have consisted of the following:

· Monthly meetings between the Chief Executive of Salford Community Leisure and the Assistant Director, Lifelong Learning and Leisure.  These meetings have focused on monitoring of SCL’s progress towards achieving the objectives set out in its Delivery Plan and any other significant items that either side wish to raise.

· Monthly meetings of the Salford Community Leisure Executive.  These meetings have received feedback from the Assistant Director, Lifelong Learning and Leisure, following her meeting with the Chief Executive of SCL. 

2 Proposal for new monitoring arrangements

2.1 Now that SCL has been operational for 6 months and has developed and baselined a number of KPIs that have been agreed with the Council, officers have reviewed the monitoring arrangements and suggest the following system.

· Monthly meetings between the Chief Executive of Salford Community Leisure and the Assistant Director, Lifelong learning and Leisure, to continue as before.  The meetings will focus on SCL’s Delivery Plan and any other issues that require attention.

· Quarterly meetings of the SCL Executive group to receive a report from the Chief Executive of SCL on progress in relation to the KPIs and to discuss any other outstanding issues.  Membership of this group to be as follows; Assistant Director, Lifelong; Learning and Leisure, Head of Law and Administration, Principal Group Accountant for Education and Leisure

3 Keeping elected members informed

3.1 It is essential that elected members are kept informed of SCL’s progress.  It is therefore proposed to ensure that elected members are informed of progress by the following means:

· Representation on the SCL Board.  The Council has 2 seats on the Board, at least one of which is held by an elected member.

· Reports to Scrutiny Committee.  The Management Agreement between the Council and SCL requires SCL to report to the Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee twice per year.

· Feedback to Lead Member for Arts and Leisure and Executive Support member for Arts and Leisure.  It is proposed that Lead Member for Arts and Leisure and Executive Support Member for Arts and Leisure should receive a copy of the minutes of both the monthly monitoring meetings and the quarterly Executive Group meetings. 

4 First Delivery Plan

4.1
SCL are required to produce an annual delivery plan. This plan forms a framework for the City Council to monitor the performance of SCL. The first 6 months Delivery Plan for the period 1st October 2003 to 31st March 2004 is attached.

